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It was 1914 and a committee of 10 residents began 
meeting to discuss forming a public library for York’s 
residents. Eight years later, they voted to incorporate 
as the York Public Library Association and on June 7, 
1922, the state of Maine made it official. The first order 
of business: build a library.

Fast forward a hundred years and we had a celebration 
to plan! A myriad of celebratory activities kicked off in 
May - all of which you can read about later in this report.

2022 was also a big year for the Town. With the 
completion of York’s inaugural Climate Action Plan 
(CAP), ambitious goals were set to cut 50% of 
greenhouse gas emissions by 2035 and 100% by 2050. 
The Steering Committee identified one of the first steps 
down that path as getting residents on board. 

Simultaneously, one of the objectives set forth in the 
Library’s Strategic Plan involved turning our gaze 
toward energy efficiency and sustainability.

I am happy to say YPL took meaningful steps this year 
to serve as a community leader in sustainability. In 
line with the Town’s plans to get residents on board, 
the library formed strategic partnerships with local 
organizations to launch a series of programs on the 
various causes and outcomes of climate change and 
what we can do to prevent and/or mitigate them. See 
“Eye on Climate” for more on the many ways YPL is 
going green.

Speaking of programs, though we had begun to hold 
some in-person, fall and winter brought a new Covid 
variant and with it, another surge, necessitating a return 
to virtual-only events. This was reflected in our door 
counts – an average of 5000 people/month – which 
may seem high but in actuality is 30-35% lower than 
normal. Interestingly, the number of items those visitors 
checked out was on par with pre-Covid years. This 
combination was a trend played out in libraries around 
the state. 

Though door count was down and checkouts remained 
level, program attendance numbers (virtual and in-
person) increased —  significantly so in the Children’s 
Department. The same goes for Summer Reading 
registration and the number of kids we engaged with 
during outreach visits to area schools, pre-schools, and 
summer camps. All of this suggests that residents were 
beginning to venture forth and looking to connect with 
others.

Another resulting factor of Covid was 
people working remotely, meeting virtually, 
or a hybrid of the two. To help facilitate 
this, we sound-proofed the study rooms 
and purchased hardware to make the 
Wheeler Room a hybrid meeting space 
with targeted gift funds and a grant from 
American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).

Lastly, our strategic planning process 
identified an additional community need: 
Monday service hours. Thanks to taxpayers 
approving our budget, on January 3, 2022, 
we opened on Mondays for the first time in 
20 years.

We continue to be blessed with a wonderful team of 
dedicated volunteers (70+!) and staff. Volunteers work on 
a myriad of tasks: everything from reshelving materials 
to shelf-reading; serving on the Art Committee to plan 
exhibits throughout the year; dedicating extensive 
amounts of time and expertise to serve on our Board 
of Trustees; helping the Youth Services Department in 
assembling materials for future programs or make and 
take crafts; sorting through book donations, curating 
the ongoing book sale, and keeping it stocked with 
fresh content. And we can’t forget the annual book sale!

YPL is also fortunate to have a fantastic staff. It was 
2016 when we lured former Assistant Director Sudie 
Blanchard back to YPL as a part time Librarian, but… 
she retired this year. For good, she said. Though we 
were sad to say goodbye to her, as well as Library 
Assistant Bridget Carr, we were thrilled to name Katie 
Arey as Head of Youth Services, and hire Devin Burritt 
as our Reference & Technology Librarian and Tasha 
Spuches as a part time Young Adult Librarian. We also 
welcomed Library Assistant Emily Benson and Student 
Library Clerks Dewey Matthews and Zoe Noonan. 

It was certainly a busy year with a centennial celebration, 
programs, initiatives, partnerships, and services. We 
made impressive in-roads in working toward both 
our—and the Town’s—sustainability goals and as we 
continue down that road, we are looking forward to 
discovering new and creative ways to “Enrich lives; 
Inspire minds; Create community.” 
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woodblock print, 
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FY 2022  BY THE NUMBERS

8.9 MILLION 
items available through Minerva 

and MaineCat consortiums

2 MILLION+ 
digital items available 

for checkout

50,000+ 
physical items available 
at York Public Library    



348
programs & events

6,835
program attendees

PROGRAMS
With the pandemic almost at the point where we could see it in the rear view mirror, we were able to host 
more in-person programs. To compare to the previous year, we hosted 179 programs and events, attended by 
5,250 community members. 

2021-2022 LIBRARY HIGHLIGHTS

631  
summer reading 

sign-ups!

Sanctuary Arts  JULY-AUGUST

Edge of Land, Edge of Water  SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER

Speak, Memory  NOVEMBER-DECEMBER

Community Collects: Patience Haley JANUARY-MARCH

    with Panos Ghikas and Priscilla Haley

Student Art Show  APRIL

Centennial Auction Art Show  MAY-JUNE

117 Adult Programs
were attended by 1,267 people.

60 Young Adult Programs 
were attended by 747 teens / tweens.

171 Children’s Programs 
were attended by 4,821 people. 

2021-2022 Art Exhibits

Left: “The Van Venus” by Julie Holcombe, appearing in the 
Centennial Art Auction Show. Right: Eighth grader Virginia Whang 
stands next to her work in the 2022 Student Art Show, entitled 
“Summer in Short Sands.”

In partnerships with York’s Climate Action Plan (CAP) Committee, York Land Trust, Camden 
Conference, Maine Humanities Council, and two other area libraries, we launched 
a virtual program series, The Future is Now: Our Climate Realities, on topics 
related to climate change, including  “The Power of Salt Marshes in a Changing 
Climate”; “Indigenous Climate Justice”; and “Climate Courage and Mental 
Health.” 

We dedicated a portion of our website as a hub for all things 
sustainability. The site includes information about local organizations 
working toward the goals set forth in the CAP, and a video archive of 
all related library programs.

Looking inward, the library began planning for future energy-saving 
measures for the building, including the installation of an Electric 
Vehicle (EV) charging station in our parking lot; consideration of a 
solar array on our roof; and replacing our propane-dependent HVAC 
system. 

EYE ON CLIMATE
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Welcome 
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Masks are 
no longer 

required in the 
Adult/Upper 
Level of the 

Library. Most 
programming 

is now in 
person.

Stephen and 
Tabitha King 
Foundation 

grant awarded 
for digitization 

project.

Centennial 
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kick off with 
Auction Art 

Show. Summer 
Reading 

Challenge, 
Oceans of 

Possibilities, 
begins.

New, user-
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website.

Katie Arey is 
named Head 
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Emily Benson 
and Tasha  

Spuches join 
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librarians.  
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Show is 

back after 
a COVID 
hiatus!

Soundproofing 
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installed in 
the two study 

rooms

Happy 100th 
Birthday, 

YPLA! 
Incorporated 

on June 7, 
1922

Bridge repair 
(to the Bagel 
Basket lot) is 
completed. 

Old York 
Historical 

Society loans 
YPL 101 reels 

of  microfilmed 
newspapers. 

Next stop: 
digitization. 

The Future 
Is Now: Our 

Climate 
Realities 

series begins.

YPL is now open 
on Mondays! 
Service hours 
increase to 47 
hours/week.

Exterior 
painting 

complete. On 
to masonry 

repairs.  

Centennial 
Auction in 
support of 
YPLA takes 

place. 

We host 
our first 

concert post-
pandemic.



FY 2022 Expenses
Other

Supplies

Aquisitions

Facilities

Services

Salaries and Bene�ts

Supplies $25,133

Acquisitions $92,614

Other $15,218

Facilities $95,208

Salary and Benefits $706,768

Services $108,702

We are grateful for the funding we receive each year 
from the Town of York. Without this operational 
support, we would be unable to sustain the number 
and quality of programs, services, content platforms, 
and variety of materials area residents have come to 
enjoy and expect from their library. 

York Public Library also thanks Association members, 
whose yearly membership dues make up a large 
portion of YPLA contributions to our budget. 

We receive ongoing support from the Virginia Parsons 
Endowment which helps to fund the Library’s Youth 
Services Department. The Library also receives annual 
support from the YPLA General Endowment.

This fiscal year, the Board of Trustees approved 
additional drawdowns from investment accounts for 
enhancements to our collection(s) as well as capital 
improvements including masonry repair and exterior 
painting. 

FY 2022 Funding Sources
York Public Library Association $318,128

Town of York $725,235

Investment Account Drawdowns $100,849

Association Membership $77,493

Grants $27,797

Centennial Auction $21,045

Restricted Gifts $5,006

Unrestricted Gifts $5,328

Investment Income Donor Rest. $29,211

Investment Income Unrestricted $39,250

Other (fees, book sales, etc.) $12,429

YPLA $318,128
Town of York $725,235
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FY 2022 Support — and how it was applied

Grant Support

The Steven and Tabitha King Foundation
for a digitization project of York newspapers

Kennebunk Savings Bank 
for Summer Reading Challenge support

The David A. Dionne Charitable Trust
for musical programming for youth

The State of Maine
for support of digital platforms and technology

TOTAL: $1,043,363

Altrusa of the Seacoast has generously been 
delivering books in our Books on Call program 
since 2019, but this year, we have something else to 
thank them for: a light table! A unique literacy tool, 
the light table is the focal piece of a new literacy 
discovery area in the Children’s Room. Like moths to 
a flame, the light draws children in, and encourages 
hands-on exploration of letters, colors, shapes, and 
numbers. With various props carefully set up around 
the table, young learners are also able to experiment 
with storytelling. Thank you, Altrusa! Because of 
you, our Children’s Department is shining brighter! 

MOST POPULAR CHECKOUTS

1
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ADULTS

YOUTH

Junior

Children’s

Special  thanks
Shining a Light on Literacy

Altrusa is an international non-profit organization dedicated to 
making local communities better through leadership, partnership, 
and service. 

30.5%
69.5%



Celebrating 100 years 
of serving our community

Left: York Public Library in its first 
home on York Street c. 1941.  Photo 
by Philip A Gordon. York Public Library 
Archives.

Mrs. Effie Cox, pictured in period costume 
at an early 1900s event on the Old Gaol 
lawn, volunteered as York Public Library’s 
first librarian and Board secretary from 
1915-1917, when the library was located 
in the Austin Block. In 1917, Mrs. Myrtie 
Banks assumed her post to become 
YPL’s first paid librarian. Photo: Old York 
Historical Society.

Mr. (pictured) and Mrs. Edward C. Moody 
donated fieldstone from their property 
to build the library on York Street. Photo 
from Edward Moody’s book, Handbook 
History of the Town of York: From Early 
Times to the Present.

Dr. Frank Smith served as the President 
of the YPLA Board of Trustees 
beginning in 1917. He remained with 
the organization until his death in 1947. 
Photo courtesy St. Aspinquid Masonic 
Lodge.

Sources: Cox, Myron. “York Public Library.” The York Weekly, December 20, 1956, p. 13. |  Ernst, George. New England Miniature. Freeport, Maine, The Bond Wheelwright Company, 1961. 
|  “New Library at York Dedicated” The Portsmouth Herald, March 5, 1925, p. 5. |  Spiller,  Virginia S., Editor. 350 Years as York: Focusing on the Twentieth Century. York, Maine, Town of 
York 350th Anniversary Committee, November 2001. |  “Minutes of the York Public Library Association.” York Public Library,  November 1914 – 1975. York, Maine.

NEW LIBRARY AT YORK DEDICATED. The article at right 
appeared in The Portsmouth Herald on March 5, 1925, describing 
the new building, which officially opened in 1926, as “a fine 
testimonial to community enterprise.” 

Centennial Sponsors
We extend our thanks to the businesses 
and individuals who offered their financial 
or in-kind support for our Centennial 
programming:

The Wladis Family
Clay Hill Farm
Ellis Insurance
Key Ford of York
Atlantic Federal Credit Union
Clark & Howell
The White Family

Below: YPLA first meeting minutes, 
recorded by Effie Cox on November 
13, 1914. York Public Library Archives.

A plethora of activities kicked off in May 2022 including a Centennial 
auction and art exhibit; wildly popular hands-on how-to programs for 
documenting and digitizing one’s own family history; and an outdoor 
birthday bash.

The day of our 100th Birthday Party arrived, a gorgeous summer day, 
and hundreds of attendees of all ages enjoyed live entertainment, 
food trucks, a book sale, lawn games, raffles, and giveaways. Maine’s 
Secretary of State Shenna Bellows joined us to present YPL with a 
Proclamation officially certifying our 100 years of public service.

Our fête concluded in September with the presentation of a beautiful 
Centennial Quilt designed and created by town residents. Each square 
represents some facet of the library, and for the perfect touch, local 
quilt historian and restoration expert Betsy Telford-Goodwin donated 
original 1920s fabrics from her personal collection to incorporate into 
the quilt. The quilt was permanently installed in the library’s lobby for 
all to enjoy.

THE CENTENNIAL QUILT, a project many 
months in the making, was organized 
by Library Trustee Julie Steedman, 
with help from Betsey Telford-Goodwin 
of Rocky Mountain Quilts, who kindly 
assembled the final product, and artist 
Sarah Haskell.  

QUILTERS: Sudie Blanchard, Windy 
Burns, Ellie Butler, Elizabeth Cromley, 
Kate Koeze, Susan Mancinelli, Nancy 
Morgan, Diana Parton, Rosalind 
Revilock-Frost, Julie Steedman, and 
Mary-Anne Szeniawski.

SCAN for the full story of 
how York Public Library 
came to be!

LEARN MORE!

Elsie Bardwell, librarian 
from 1951-1971, was 

featured on our 100th 
Birthday Party poster 
and banner over York 
Street. Among our party 

guests were none 
other than Elsie’s 

granddaughter and 
her family! 
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A Peek into the Past...



Lifelong Learners ($5,000+)
William and Deborah Ethridge
Bernadine and Jonathan Speers
Erinn Steele
Stephen and Tabitha King 
Foundation 

Library Advocates 
($1,000-$4,999)
Altrusa International of the Seacoast
Barbara and David Chase
Sean and Jayne Dandley
David A. Dionne Charitable Trust
Margaret and Edward Harding
Kennebunk Savings Bank
Gerald and Linda Mackaman
Louise Mauran
Robert and Erna Place
State of Maine
Diane and Mark Wladis
The York School Department

Literature Lover ($500-$999)
Shea and Jon Adelson
Anonymous (2)
Daniel and Anne Bancroft
Katherine Byrne
Peter and Kathryn Wagner, Camp 
   Eaton
Kristin Cavaretta
Lynne Dennis and Larry Dow
Rick DiDonato and Rebecca 
   Valentine
Caroline and Joseph Donnelly
Ellis Insurance Agency
Phyllis Fox, Fox’s Lobster House
Joanne  Hayes-Rines
Cynthia and Calvin Hosmer
Key Ford of York
Alice Larrea
Robert and Ann McKenna
Dr. Marilyn McLaughlin
Matthew McTighe
Joan and Tim Meskill
Scott and Linda Mountford
Lois Whitney Forbes Book Fund
David Remington
Charles and Julie Steedman
Krista Sullivan
Tapley Insurance Agency, Inc
Charlene Wax

Book Buyer ($250-$499)
AmWINS Program Underwriters
Anonymous
Atlantic Federal Credit Union
Louise and William Baker

Emanuel Balkin
Mary-Sue Beeler and Richard 
   Malchon
Donald Bernier and Gail Berneike
Dr. John Bockstoce and Lady 
   Elizabeth Romayne Bockstoce
Book Group friends of Nancy Rohrer
Thomas and Pamela Carnicelli
Betty Jean Carter and Bruce Zotter
Clark & Howell, LLC
Robert and Katherine Davis
Martha and William Dignan
Patricia Eldridge
Deborah Falvey and Myron Tutunjian
Margot Finley
Sally and James Gambrill
Britton Ryan Garon and Patrick 
   Garon
Major Richard Gowen
Stephen Harby
Anita Haskell
David Herbein
Judie Hogan
Caroline Hollingsworth
Maria Howell
Charles Lawton and Maureen Byrne
Sally LeMon
Bob Luttman and Mary Finlay
Roberta McGann
Elaine Morgillo
Melodie Moroney
Candace and Bennett Morong
Fran Niles
Kevin O’Shaughnessy and Andrea 
   Westinghouse
Nancy and Michael Ramsey
Ala Reid
Dr. David and Margo Simkin
Eileen and Thomas Sutula
Steven and Donna Tritman
James and Karen Waddell
Robert Waldman
John Watson
Kent and Heidi White
Nicholas and Carol Xenos

Reader’s Circle ($100-$249)
Donald and Anne Adams
Peter Agrafiotis and Janice Plourde
Jerry Allen
Brian and Lucy Andrews
Anthony Anni and Margaret Callan
Anonymous
Sally and Robert Appis
Mark and Karen Arsenault
Claire Ashness
Kathryn Azeez
Richard Bachelder

William and Susan Bannister
Andrew and Amy Beal
Daniel and Jean Beetz
Gladys Benshimol
Stephen Bittner and Karen Shible
Sudie and Peter Blanchard
Sara Blinn
Janet Blyberg and Joel Lefever
Sidney and Bruce Boardman
Kathy Boudrot
John and Agnes Bowen
Douglas and Judith Bradley
Arthur and Martha Brennan
Adelene and Craig Burlington
Elaine Burnham
Helen and Robert Burns
Larry and Peg Bush
Lewis and Elinor Butler
Mark and Nancy Cartier
Robert and Marcia Cathey
Cynthia Cedrone
Suzanne Chagnon
Hilary Clark
Leslie and Warren Cochrane
Carol and Lance Joseph Colwell
Ellen Connell
William and Joyce Cook
George Cooper
John Corgan and Deborah Nye-
   Corgan
Katherine Coughlin
John and Susan Covino
Nicholas and Anne Cowenhoven
Elizabeth Cromley
Nancy Davison
Karen Dillon and Daniel Will
Charles W and Nadine Donnell
Martha Donnell
Regina Donnell and Steven Gray
Janet Drew
Philip and Linda Drew
Caroline Duquette
Cynthia Dutton
James and Helen Ehret
Susan Eisen
Sheridan Ellis
Gerard and Tricia Ethier
Anne and Brendan Finucane
First Parish Church Fellowship in  
   Action
Patricia Fitzgerald and Gregory 
   Dobrich
Amy and Daniel Ford
Elizabeth Ford
Carolyn Furber
Colleen and Andrew Furlong
Nancy Garrick
Robert Gershon

Gail Gilchrest
Idy and Alan Gitelson
Dr. Eugene and Susan Glick
Jeff and Mindy Glickman
Jane and Joseph Goldstein
Dianne Goodwin
Helen Goyetche
Patricia and Lawrence Graves
Constance Griffin
Robert and Jean Griffin
Steven and Kathy Groves
Nancy Gustad
Constance Hanley and James Smith
Hannaford Helps Community  
   Programs
Francis and Debra Hannigan
Grace Harde
Henry and Mary Harding
Leona Harrington
Barry and Constance Harrison
Franklyn and Theodora Harrison
Elizabeth Hastings
Judith and Kenneth Hayes
Christine Hellauer
Hewlett Packard Enterprise 
Foundation
Peter and Susan Hirsch
James and Abigail Holland
Jennifer and Brad Hunter
Robert and Emily Hurstak
Dean Irons and Deborah Erickson-
   Irons
It’s a Dog’s World
Marla and Dave Johnson
James Johnston
Janice and Per Jonas
Roberta Jones
Martin and Julia Kauffman
Christine and Peter Keaveney
Genevieve Keimowitz
Deborah Kidd
Elizabeth and Anthony Knox
Renee and Andrej Kocev
Peter Kolbjornsen
Walter Krug and Cynthia Moulton-  
   Krug
Michele LaBranche and Jon Powers
Carol and Francis Lane
Jerri and Kevin LeConte
Richard Leigh and Chris Briley
Thomas Leonhardt
Louise Lewis
Carol and Daniel Libby
Kathryn Liddy
John Linehan
Suzanne Little
Julie Littlefield and Ellen Joyce
Peter and Christina Lofgren

THE YORK PUBLIC LIBRARY ASSOCIATION (YPLA), incorporated in 1922, is the private, nonprofit entity 
that owns and governs York Public Library and protects its future. Public funding provides a basic operating 
budget for the Library, but we rely on contributions from the Association and its members to supplement 
town funding to meet the needs of our community. 

YORK PUBLIC LIBRARY ASSOCIATION
2021-2022 MEMBERS

Benjamin and Sandra Lovell
Carol and Eric Lusty
Bill and Jeanne Lyons
Alan and Barbara Maddaus
Cornelius and Robin Mahoney
Gail Marshall
Mary and David Marshall
William and Mary Massidda
Elizabeth and Frank Mauran
David and Karen May
Judith and Ronald McAllister
Michaelene O’Neill McCann
Patrick and Evelyn McCarthy
Alan and Julie McDonald
Susan and Brian McDonough
David McKelvey
Susan Meffert
The Abner & Mildred Levine Family 
   Foundation
James Mills and Sandra Miller
Gerald and Sylvia Missal
Jennifer Mitchell-Nevin
Mike Modern and Victoria Simon
J.H. Monane
Philip and Gale Morgan
Karin Morin
Debra and Stephen Murphy
Patrick and Elizabeth Murphy
Elaine Murphy-Maltais
Harry and Elizabeth Mussman
Joanne and Robert Myers
Sandra Nelson
Catharine Newick
Sarah Newick
Rich and Annie Noonan
Robert Palmer and Holly Sargent
Rozanna Patane
Marjory Patterson
Aaron and Cynthia Perkins
Judith Perley
Edward and Janet Peterson
Julia Peterson
Russell and Susan Peterson
Henri and Marilyn Quintal
Ann Ramsay-Jenkins
Leslie and Brett Rankin
Stephen Ratigan
Kathy Reckendorf
Amy and James Regan
Ann Reilly
Jennifer and Mark Ring
Eileen Robert
Bertha Rocray and Richard Davidson
Donald and Alice Rose
Anita Rozeff and Timothy Bryant
Judith Saner
Salley and Stephen Sawyer
Jessica Scapicchio
Henry and Janis Scipione
Carolyn and Kenneth Shacter
Fred and Diane Siegfried
Peter and Kathleen Smith
The Smith Family
Dianne St. Jean
Denise and Richard Stack
Leslyn and William Stewart
Philippa Stratton
Mary Anne and Lester Taufen
Frederick and Alalia Thaler
The Camden Conference
Denise Thomas
Kerry and Fred Thrasher
Lynne Tocci
J. Robert and Jacqueline Valentino
Will and Megan Vandevanter

Nancy Viele
Linda Walton
Judy Ward
David and Linda Williams
Kellis and Ann Williard
Carolyn Wilson
Mary and Kenneth Workman
Lynn Wylde
Peter and Patricia Yauch
York Family Eyecare

Association Member 
($50 - $99)
Katherine Acheson and Michael 
   Staples
Virginia Adamowicz
Deborah Adams
Peter Amershadian
Anonymous (2)
Carey Armstrong-Ellis and Peter Ellis
Chris Arsenault and Jennifer Ellis
Gerald and Jeanne Ashworth
Lynne Bailey
Mary and Michael Behnke
Albert and Joann Bibb
Karen and Bruce Boardman
Wayne and Mary Lynne Boardman
Nancy Booze
Joseph and Rachel Boudreau
Judith Bracken
Kate and Trevor Braden
Samuel and Elizabeth Bridge
Francis Burke
Cathleen Caffrey
Lynne and Gregory Caldwell
Emily and Paul Cambray
Richard Candee
Mary and Jim Carnie
Kathleen and Dameon Carot
Leslie and Scott Carson
Diane and William Carter
William and Pamela Casey
John and Pauline Cashman
Janet and Lawrence Cassidy
Richard and Linda Cieslowski
Joseph Ciriello
David Cohen and Doreen MacGillis
Laurel Collins
Suzanne and Michael Conlon
Carol Costa
Coleen and Robert Coughlin
Jacquelyn Crafts
Annie Craig
Thomas Bruce Cross
Stephen and Marie Crowell
Glenn and Susanne Currie
Robert and Jeanne Davidson
Alexander and Christine Davis
Patricia Demers
Nancy DeRosa
Daniel and Lynn DiElsi
Theresa Dilando
Karen and Alfred D’Isidoro
Arthur Dolan and Leona Regan-
   Dolan
Mary and Richard Dombrowski
Jeffrey and Cindy Donnell
James and Eileen Donovan
Mary Lourdes Dopart
Barbara Elkhorn
Sherrill Fawcett and Paul Cody
Ronald and Andy Ferragamo
Matthew and Bekah Fletcher
Audrey and Jack Foster

Earl and Carol Frederick
Mary Anne Gaffney
Margit Galvin
Timothy and Lauren Gibb
Elizabeth Gilbert
Nelson and Phyllis Giordano
Eileen Gmelch
Joel and Judith Goldstein
Robert Gordon
Abby and Richard Green
Suzanne and Paul Greene
Carl Gurtman
Peter and Carol Haebler
Patricia Haga
Louis Hargan
Christine Harrington
Deborah Harris
Marjerie Hastings
Charles and Lynn Hatch
Linda Havumaki
Shirley Hazen
Susanne Heckaman
Heather and Christian Henson
Donna Hill
David and Rosalind Hilton
Kathleen Hofer
Shirley Holden
CDR Michael and Marianne Holmes
Virginia Jodoin-Spieler and August 
    Spieler
Robert and Jean Johnson
Allan and Robin Kachel
Ellie Kapala
Diane and John Kenney
Lucy and Kent Kilgore
Paul Kittel
Caren Klein
Michael and Diane Kleist
Bill and Yueying Lafleur
Paula and Ellis Lane
Robert and Sue Larsen
Marie Leen
Carol Leger and Steve Kelly
David Legg
Jeffrey and Elaine Linehan
Sheryl and Michael Little
Gail and William Littlefield
Holly Littlefield
Maria Lovo
Laurie Macdonald
Marina and Rev. Ryan Mails
Katherine Maloney
Raymond and Susan Mancinelli
Joseph and Jeanne Mangiafico
Coleby Mantz-Mancini and Ed 
   Mancini
Suzanne B. and Thomas Manzi
Darrell Marley
Peter and Barbara McArdle
Gail and David McCarthy
Elizabeth and Kevin McGann
David McQuade
Jeanine Means
Thomas Megson
Peter and Karen Michienzi
David and Sandra Michniewicz
Kathleen Millerick
John and Cathie Milligan
Sandra Mitchell
Theresa Monahan
Martin and Colleen Morrison
John Moschetto
Kathryn Mulhearn
Phyllis Newman
Emily and Tom Ohlson

The Ostrom Family
Patricia Otis
Debbie Palmer
Aida Papaleo
Michael Pardoe
David and Constance Patton
Leigh and Patricia Peters
Charles and Vicki Pollock
Barbara Poulin
Robert and Alice Price
Joyce and Robert Radochia
Suzanne Reynolds
Carla Rolde
Jonathan and Kathleen Ross
James Rothenberg
Hannah and Dan Rothermel
Jay and Jean Rowe
Philip and Janet Rowley
Elaine Russell
Heidi Sanel
Diane Sanford
Debra Saunders
Anna Kristina Sawtelle
William and Clorinda Schenck
Jennifer Schiel
Skip and Patricia Schnable
Nancy Schroeder
Karen Seleb
James and Marilynn Shields
John and Peyton Sise
Earl and Barbara Smith
Sarah and Albert St. Hilaire
Camille St. Paul
Marjorie Stevens
Miriam Stevens
Kerry Stockbridge and Wendy Hoge
Grace Stocks
Carl and Linda Strawbridge
Sandra Studley
Margaret Sudrabin
Brenda Sullivan
Sally Sulloway
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